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You are receiving this email because you have contacted my office in the past for assistance.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject or body.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters!
Upcoming Junk Pick Up and River Metals Incentives

The 9th District Urban Services District (USD) will have junk collection set-out on a select weekend in March 2014, depending on your address.  You may begin setting out your junk Friday afternoon prior to your junk pick-up week and must have it all out by Monday at 6:00 AM.  For your specific junk set-out weekend please visit http://mapit.louisvilleky.gov/ and enter your address, call the office at 574-1109, or email Kyle Ethridge.  For collection guidelines please visit www.louisvilleky.gov/solidwaste. You may now sign up for junk set out reminders by email and text.  Click here to sign up today!     

From Monday, March 24 – Saturday, March 29, to correspond with Junk Pick Up dates, River Metals Recycling (RMR) is inviting 9th District Residents to receive higher rates for recycling scrap metal: an extra $10 per net ton for sheet metal/appliances and 5 cents per pound extra for aluminum cans and copper.  To participate, print the coupon attached to this email and bring your scrap metal to RMR at 2045 River Road between March 24-29.  Thanks to RMR for offering this incentive and for its support of the Green Triangle.  Go green with RMR and get your green!  Keep metal out of the landfill by taking it to River Metals to be recycled instead of setting it out for Junk Pick Up.  
UCHM Needs Assessment Survey

United Crescent Hill Ministries (UCHM) is conducting a survey of residents in the 40206 zip code neighborhoods to better understand the current needs of those who live in the service area. They will use this information to plan new programs and to work with other organizations so that they may create or expand services as unmet needs are identified.

If you live in the 40206 zip code and have not received (or returned) a hardcopy survey you received in the mail, please take a few minutes and fill out the online survey available at this link. 

Tax Preparation Appointments 
My office is partnering with the Louisville Asset Building Coalition (LABC) to provide FREE VITA tax preparation services in February/March 2014.  This service is for individuals/families who earned $52,000 less in adjusted gross income in 2013.  If you received income from the sale of your home, own rental property OR received $10,000 in cash in self-employment and $5,000 in expenses you are not eligible for this FREE tax service.   FREE tax preparation will be offered on March 28 from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at United Crescent Hill Ministries, located at 150 S State Street.  At this time we are taking names for our wait list.  Call today to get on the list or visit the Louisville Asset Building Coalition (LABC) website for a list of other locations, http://labcservices.org. 

LABC has two FREE self-file options available on their website.  

· Did you make $31,000 or less in AGI in 2013?  Then click here to use Turbo Tax Freedom Edition.  

· Did you make $58,000 or less in AGI in 2013?  Then click here to use My Free Taxes to self-file.

9th District Spring Clean-up Event – Saturday, April 5th   

*DATE CHANGE* Please join me and my staff on Saturday, April 5th, for the 16th Annual Spring Community Cleanup along Frankfort Avenue.  Plan to meet at 8:30 a.m. in the Keats/Frankfort Avenue public parking lot. Enjoy coffee donated by Heine Brothers’ Coffee and breakfast sandwiches donated by McDonald’s in Clifton.  Gloves, tools and Louisville PureTap water will be provided to all volunteers.  Please bring your own reusable water bottle. We’ll also pass out FREE t-shirts on a first-come, first-serve basis to volunteers.  The cleanup will officially begin at 9:00 a.m.  For more information please contact my office at 574-1109 or email Kyle Ethridge.
9th District Spring Community Forum – Tuesday, April 8th 
Please mark your calendars for the 9th District Spring Community Forum scheduled for Tuesday, April 8th at 6:00 p.m. at the Peterson-Dumesnil House, 301 S Peterson.  Guest speakers include Ms. Maria Koetter, Office of Sustainability and Major Mark Fox, LMPD. There will be time for question and answers at the end of the meeting.  Please plan to attend! All D9 candidates from both parties have been invited so you could have a chance to meet them.
CycLOUvia Coming to Frankfort Ave on April 13th 
Cyclouvia will transform the street in-to a paved park where people of all ages and backgrounds can walk, bike, dance, skate, or participate in any other physical activity on public spaces that are always there but are normally reserved for automobiles. The street will be closed to motorized traffic from Stilz Avenue to Pope Street with cross traffic allowed at Ewing Avenue under traffic control officer supervision between 2:00 – 6:00 p.m. on Sunday, April 13th. Cyclouvia will promote healthy lifestyles and alternative modes of transportation. This is a FREE event and open to the public.
St. Leonard Environmental Club e-Waste Event

The Saint Leonard Environmental Club presents its Fourth Annual FREE e-Waste Recycling event on Saturday, March 22nd from 9 am to Noon at 440 Zorn Avenue.  This is your opportunity to responsibly dispose of obsolete electronics and shred documentation which you don't want shared!!  Commonwealth Computer Recycling will be processing electronic items that include computers (all components), scanners, copiers, fax machines, game systems, cell phones, and spent ink cartridges.  Televisions are also taken, but there is a small fee to process.  The Paper Predator (DDC of Kentucky) will be shredding important records (papers, folders, ID's, credit cards, etc.).  If you have questions, please call the Saint Leonard school office at 897-5265.
Call for Butchertown Art Fair Vendors
The 6th Annual Butchertown Art Fair will once again be held within the 800 and 900 blocks of East Washington Street, and for the first time it will expand to two full days - Saturday, June 7th from 10:00am-6:00pm and on Sunday, June 8th from 11:00am-5:00pm. The event will include over 80 art and craft vendors, food trucks, kids’ activities, pet adoption, and more.  The Art Fair is free and open to the public, and all proceeds from booth fees will benefit the Butchertown Neighborhood Association Inc.  
Interested vendors can download an application at butchertown.wix.com/artfair or email butchertownartfair@gmail.com for more information. All items for sale must be handcrafted by the vendor - mass produced/commercial items are not allowed. The booth fee is $140 for a Butchertown resident, $150 for a non-resident and $140 for a non-profit. Booth fees will increase $20 for all applications postmarked after April 1st. The deadline to submit an application is Saturday, May 17th.

 
FREE Soil Testing for Vegetable Gardens and Lawns

Just in time for spring planting, the Jefferson County Soil and Water Conservation District is offering free soils testing to property owners wanting to plant vegetable gardens or improve lawns! Although fertilizer, lime, and other amendments can be very helpful in establishing happy, healthy plants, they pose a risk if not used properly. Excess fertilizer and chemicals wash away with rainwater and pollute our local streams and waterways. The first guideline of responsible fertilizer application is to take a soil sample and have it analyzed to determine fertilizer needs. Soil samples are analyzed for specific soil nutrients to determine proper application rates of fertilizer and lime for optimum plant growth. A routine analysis includes soil pH, P, and K. Completed soil test results, along with a recommendation on fertilization and liming, are mailed to the client. The Jefferson County Conservation District is hopeful this program will not only assist landowners with applying proper nutrients for healthy soils but also address non-point source pollution and its effect on the community's water quality.
A standard soil test is all one normally needs for a fertility evaluation. In order to promote the practice of soil testing, the Jefferson County SWCD has developed a soil test incentive program to offset the cost of soil analysis for Louisville Metro residents. The SWCD will provide up to 2 vouchers per household to cover the processing fee for a standard soil test. People wishing to participate in this incentive program must request a soil test voucher from our office. Vouchers are available by email, mail or you may drop by the office to pick up a voucher(s). Email your voucher request to:  joy.edwards@ky.nacdnet.net. Email must include your name, physical address, phone number, and number of vouchers requested (maximum of 2 per household). Questions-call 502.499.1900.
Guest Reader Day at the dePaul School

I was invited by the dePaul School to be a guest reader for Ms. Alice Adams 4th grade class. I had the opportunity to read to them excerpts from one of my favorite childhood books, ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Treat Shop. I had such a great time meeting the students and interacting with them. Hope you enjoy these photos from the event on Friday, February 22nd.  

Ninth District Events!

Below are some Ninth District calendar events!  To view a full listing of events please visit the Ninth District Blog at http://district9news.wordpress.com/. 

If you would like to submit events to be considered for the blog calendar please email Kyle Ethridge or call 574-1109.
Saturday, March 22: The St. Leonard Environmental Club presents its Fourth Annual FREE e-Waste Recycling event from 9 am to Noon at 440 Zorn Avenue.  This is your opportunity to responsibly dispose of obsolete electronics and shred documentation which you don’t want shared!!  Commonwealth Computer Recycling will be processing electronic items that include computers (all components), scanners, copiers, fax machines, game systems, cell phones, and spent ink cartridges.  Televisions are also taken, but there is a small fee to process.  The Paper Predator (DDC of Kentucky) will be shredding important records (papers, folders, ID’s, credit cards, etc.).  If you have questions, please call the Saint Leonard school office at 897-5265.
Saturday, March 22: Save the Date – Beargrass Creek Alliance Spring Cleanup at Big Rock! Join them from 9:30 a.m. until noon at Cherokee Park’s Big Rock. Supplies provided, dress for the weather.  Everyone welcome!!
Monday, March 25: Neighborhood meeting to discuss Nanz Avenue traffic circles at 6:00 p.m. at St. Matthews Baptist Church, 3515 Grandview Avenue.
Tuesday, March 25: Carmichael’s Bookstore, 2720 Frankfort Ave, welcomes Sarabande author Kyle Minor for a reading from his new book Praying Drunk at 7:00 p.m. www.carmichaelsbookstore.com/event/sarabande-author-kyle-minor-read-his-new-book 
Wednesday, March 26: Crescent Hill Library hosts Booked for Lunch at 1:00 p.m.  Bring your sack lunch and sample “food for the mind” as they discuss:  Aviator’s Wife by Melanie Benjamin.  Books available at Branch Circulation Desk.
Wednesday, March 26: The Carmichael’s Community Book Club will meet to discuss The Signature of All Things by Elizabeth Gilbert at 6:00 p.m. The book club is free and open to all.  Carmichael’s Bookstore – 2720 Frankfort Ave. – 896-6950
Wednesday, March 26: Patricia Haragan Lecture and Book Signing event at 6:15 p.m. at Whitehall House & Gardens, 3110 Lexington Road. Patricia Haragan will speak about her discovery and study of wildflowers in five of the Frederick Law Olmsted Parks. She is a former botanist for Olmsted Parks Conservancy and a former curator of the University of Kentucky, College of Agriculture Herbarium. Books will be available for purchase and Patricia available for book signing after the event. Free event but registration is required at www.olmstedparks.org/events or call 502-456-8125.
 

Thursday, March 27: Just Creations, 2722 Frankfort Ave, hosts an introduction to Oriental Rug evening at 6:30 p.m. Spend an evening learning more about how Oriental rugs are made, from dyeing the wool to tying the fringes and hear how Fair Trade works to produce high quality while still offering competitive prices for customers. Call the store at 502-897-7319 or email event@justcreations.org to register for this free public seminar.
9th District LINKS

· www.district9news.wordpress.com
· http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/
· www.mygreentriangle.com/
· www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle
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